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Minutes of the Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 22nd November 2021        

at 6.45pm in the Village Hall, Lingwood Lane, Woodborough, Nottingham  

PRESENT: Cllr Andrew Gough (Chairman), Cllr Paul Berrisford, Cllr Margaret Briggs, Cllr John 

Charles-Jones, Cllr John Newsome, Cllr Charles Wardle, Cllr Adam Wylie. 

IN ATTENDANCE: 1 resident, representing Bridge Club (part); Averil Marczak (Clerk).  

4410. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Liz Anderson, Cllr Richard Pannell, Cllr Daniel 

Raynor and Cllr Colin Starke. 

4411. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

No additional interests were declared.   

4412. OPEN SESSION FOR MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 

The meeting was suspended to allow a resident representing the Bridge Club to make comment. 

She explained that the Bridge Club would return to the Village Hall to resume their regular 

booking after Easter 2022.  

4413. MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

The minutes of the meeting held on 1st November were approved.  

4414. VILLAGE HALL  

It was proposed and agreed to hire the hall to Woodborough Preschool on term time Wednesdays, 

providing that: 

• Preschool agree to relinquish 2-3 days per year for community events (with a term’s 

notice)  

• Preschool agree to grant access for any urgent maintenance works  

Just Sing’s request for a regular booking slot was noted. The group were likely to book Thursday 

nights up to the return of the Bridge Club.   

It was agreed to accept a quote from Clearway to burn off the 10 perpendicular parking bay lines    

which ran along the side of the hall and tennis court (£290 + VAT). 

4415. ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA 

It was agreed to ask Mike Avery to attend a future WPC meeting when there were topical issues 

to discuss.  

4416. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 

The date of the next ordinary PC meeting was confirmed as 13th December 2021 at the earlier 

time of 6.45pm. 

The meeting finished at 7.20pm.  


